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House of Ruth is a non-profit organization providing shelter, counseling, and legal services 

to victims of domestic violence throughout the State of Maryland.  House of Ruth has offices in 

Baltimore City, Baltimore County, Prince George’s County, and Montgomery County. House Bill 

1069 adds coercive control to the list of acts of abuse in protective orders.  We urge the House 

Judiciary Committee to issue an unfavorable report on House Bill 1069.   

 

House of Ruth recognizes the horror of coercive control.  Many domestic violence 

survivors find coercive control, which can include emotional abuse, degradation, intimidation, 

isolating a victim from family and friends, and controlling a victim’s finances, to name a few, 

more damaging than the physical abuse.  House of Ruth works with countless survivors of 

coercive control, many of whom report that they experience physical violence a few times a year, 

but are subjected to coercive control on a daily basis.   

 

HB 1069 raises the question of whether coercive control should be among the list of acts 

of abuse that invokes the extraordinary remedy of a protective order.  Protective orders are one 

of the few court actions that a petitioner can file ex parte and receive an immediate order.  The 

relief offered in a protective order is also extraordinary and can include vacating a respondent 

from the house, granting a petitioner immediate custody of minor children, and order a 

respondent to surrender firearms.  The protective order is designed to protect victims from 

physical danger.  

 

House of Ruth believes that coercive control is a terrifying constellation of behaviors that 

abusers use to terrorize and control their victims and supports finding ways to end coercive 

control.  However, we do not believe it should be added to the definition of acts of abuse in the 

protective order statute. 

 

House of Ruth urges an unfavorable report on House Bill 1069. 


